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a long way to go. But we’re making

good progress.” There’s a small
but significant group of lawyers
who put a lot of time and effort
into trying to make sure former
inmates get an education and

some sense of meaning in their
lives. That’s how Lisa Durham

comes to be spending time nearly
every day with Raekwon, Michael,
and all the other young people in
her caseload. Durham, who is in

her 20s, started her legal career in
2009. She was a lawyer at a

prestigious white-shoe
Washington, D.C., firm when it

folded, along with similar
businesses across the country, and
she found herself out of work. She
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didn’t know many other lawyers
who had been laid off, so she set
out to help them find new legal

jobs. She never thought she would
specialize in prison law. “I never
thought I would spend my career

working with people in prison,” she
says. But when the recession hit
and she found herself behind on

her bills, she decided to give
herself a break and go back to

school. She earned a bachelor’s
degree in public policy from

Georgetown University. Then, over
the course of about three years,
Durham shadowed several D.C.

attorneys, asking what they liked
about their work and what they did

not. Durham, who grew up in
California and has an older brother

who is a math teacher at a high
school, also found herself drawn to
the narrative of the prisoners she
would be defending. “One of my
first cases that I worked on was a
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death penalty case for an African-
American man. He was convicted

of killing a white police officer. The
cop shot him in the back and he

tried to run away.
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